
A

RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL
No. 191

Approved March 27, 1998

approved
AR

MAR27I998

MAYORy MAYOR 7CLERK

RESOLVED, That the street address of the Downtown Providence 

Hospital Trust Tower Building be changed from One Hospital Trust Plaza to One 

BankBoston Plaza.

THE CITY OF PROVIDENCE
STATE OF RHODE ISLAND AND PROVIDENCE PLANTATIONS
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BankBoston

February 2, 1998

Dear Councilman Lombardi:

/

Sincerely,

■

If you require additional information, please call me at 278-8699. Thank you for your 
consideration of this matter.

Councilman.John J. Lombardi
Council President Pro Tempore 
City Hall
25 Dorrance Street
Providence, Rhode Island 02903

cc: Fred Lolirum, BankBoston Hospital Trust 
Susan Baxter, BankBoston Hospital Trust

' «

RhoO’e Island Hospital Trust National Bank
One Hospital Trust Plaza 
Providence, Rhode Island 02903

z 

/

J,0hn M. Sanders
Assistant Vice President

Over the last few years, BankBoston has made a multi-million dollar commitment to downtown 
Providence through exclusive renovation's to the Tower Building’s lobbies, sidewalks, public 
plaza area and fountain. It is our intention to remain the premier commercial facility downtown, 
while adding substantially to the number of bank employees located here.

On May 23, 1998, BankBoston Hospital Trust will merge into BankBoston, N.A. and will 
conduct business in Rhode Island as BankBoston. At that time and in keeping with our new 
identity, we would like to change the street address of our downtown Providence Hospital Trust 
Tower Building from One Hospital Trust Plaza to One BankBoston Plaza. The building itself 
would become The BankBoston Tower. /
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BankB(Kl!on
ADDRESS CORRECTION REQUESTED

/ Councilman John J. Lombardi
Council President Pro Tempore 
City Hall
25 Dorrance Street
Providence, Rhode Island 02903

\ It itlfiittlitiiiiiil iihhtttnffiif

Rhode Island Hospital Trust National Bank
PO Box 1558
Providence Rhode Island 02901-1558
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City of Providenceiz

Rhode Island

DATE: February 20, 1998

Lt. Kenneth Cohen, Providence Police DepartmentTO:

SUBJECT:

CONSIDERED BY:

DISPOSITION:

T

Councilwoman Josephine DiRuzzo, Chairwoman,
Committee on Urban Redevelopment, Renewal & Planning

Attached please find a copy of the above subject matter for 
study and report back in writing to the said Committee as 
soon as practical. This matter will be taken up at the next 
meeting of the Committee. i

Communication from John M. Sanders, Assistant Vice- 
President of BankBoston, dated February 2, 1998,
Informing of a change of street address of the Downtown 
Providence Hospital Trust Tower Building from One 
Hospital Trust Plaza to One BankBoston Plaza. The 
building itself will become the BankBoston Tower.

Department of City Clerk 
MEMORANDUM

City Clerk



City of Providence»_

Rhode Island

February 20, 1998DATE:

Chief James Rattigan, Fire DepartmentTO:

SUBJECT:

CONSIDERED BY:

DISPOSITION:

Councilwoman Josephine DiRuzzo, Chairwoman,
Committee on Urban Redevelopment, Renewal & Planning

Communication from John M. Sanders, Assistant Vice- 
President of BankBoston, dated February 2, 1998,
Informing of a change of street address of the Downtown 
Providence Hospital Trust Tower Building from One 
Hospital Trust Plaza to One BankBoston Plaza. The 
building itself will become the BankBoston Tower.

Department of City Clerk 
MEMORANDUM

Attached please find a copy of the above subject matter for 
study and report back in writing to the said Committee as 
soon as practical. This matter will be taken up at the next 
meeting of the Committee. ;



MAYOR VINCENT A. CIANCI, JR.CITY OF PROVIDENCE, RHODE ISLAND*

Clerk of Council

February 20, 1998

Dear Postmaster:

Very truly yours,

BAPrams

Barbara A. Poirier
Second Deputy City Clerk

Michael R. Clement
City Clerk

1 have been requested by Councilwoman Josephine DiRuzzo, Chairwoman of 
the Committee on Urban Redevelopment, Renewal and Planning, to forward to 
you the attached resolution now pending before the said Committee.

Jean M. Angelone 
First Deputy

Barbara A. Poirier 
Second Deputy

Mr. Leonard E. O'Leary
Postmaster
US Post Office
181 Corliss Street
Providence, RI 02904-9998

DEPARTMENT OF CITY CLERK 
CITY HALL

It is also requested that you review the attached matter and report your findings 
and recommendations to the above-named Committee as soon as practical because 
the Committee would like to expedite this matter in an orderly fashion.

I



March 2. 1998

Dear Ms. DiRuzzo:

Sincerely,

Fax:

Postmaster
Leonard E. O’Leary

We would agree with this change on one crucial condition; that BankBoston 
commits to notifying the tenants and enforcing their use of the new, proper address. 
We know there will be a brief grace period for continuing to use the old address, but 
we cannot promise that those tenants who continue to use the old address after that 
period will not see delays in their mail delivery.

Please notify us when the change will occur. Thank you, as always, for keeping us 
informed of these issues.

Thank you for notifying us of the pending resolution to change One Hospital Plaza to 
One BankBoston Plaza. We have already discussed this change with a 
representative of BankBoston and appreciated their letting us know so far in 
advance. We have notified the Delivery Station and our Address Information 
Systems Department of the pending change.

Leonard E. O’Leary 
Postmaster

I am writing to you in regards to the address name change resolution now pending 
before the Committee.

181 CORUSS Street 
Providence RI 02904-9998

Ms. Josephine DiRuzzo
Chairwoman, Comm. On Urban Redevlopment
Providence City Hall
Dorrance Street
Providence RI 02903-1789

UNITED STATES 
POSTAL SERVICE



March 9, 1998

To Whom it May Concern;

If you have any further questions, please do not hesitate to contact us

Yours truly,

1/
JFR:lra

&

;tigan

Department of City Clerk 
City Hall
Providence, R1 02903

DAVID N. BOCK
ASS T. CHIEF OF DEPARTMENT

Please be advised that the Providence Fire Department has no objection to changing the street 
address of the Providence Hospital Trust Tower Building from One Hospital Trust Plaza to One 
BankBoston Plaza.

JOHN J. PARTINGTON
COMMISSIONER

Telephone (401) 421-1293 • 209 Fountain Street • Fax (401) 274-8508 • TDD # (401) 751-0203
Providence, Rhode Island 02903

JAMES P..gATT16AN
CHIEF OFUTEPARTMENT

VINCENT A. CIANCI, JH, 

mayor

James F.
• -Chief of Department

Department of Public Safety, Fire Department 
“HtiildiMf; Pride hi Providence."



VINCEN'l A. CIANCIJR.

Mayor
Chief ..r Police

Lieutenant Kenneth M. Cohen. Commanding

March 11, 1998

TO: Barbara I’oiricr
**

BROM: l.ieutcnant Kenneth M. Cohen, Traffic Bureau

SBB.IBCT: Name Change for Hospital Trust Tower

Barbara:

J do not feel that the police department would have an objection to this proposal.

Respectfully,

PROVIDENCE POLICE DEPARTMENT 
TRAFFIC BUREAU

l.ieutenanl Kenneth M. Cohen 
Commander, Traffic Bureau

209 FOUNTAIN STREET - PROVIDENCE, RHODE ISLAND 02903-3215 
(401)272-3121 - FAX (401)453-3766 - TDD (401)751-0203

COI.ONLI. URBANO
PRICN.\NO)r.

I have reviewed the request by Bank of Boston to change the name of the Hospital Trust Tower to Bank of Boston 
Tower. .1 do not feel that this proposal would adversely affect the Police Department. As long as the 911 authorities, 
our communications.division and the Fire Dept. Are notified there should be no problems with this request.

loSiCsi
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PROVIDENCE POLICE DEPARTMENT

r

FOR YOUR INFORMATION

'Barbara Poirier'To.

+ 1 (401)421-6492
Business phone:

LT. KENNETH COHENFrom:

Fax number: + 1 (401)274-7765

401-272-3121, EXT. 2133

Date S Time:

-J

3/11/98 8:49:30 AM
2
Bank of Boston name change

Company:

Fax number.

Home phone:

Business phone:

209 FOUNTAIN STREET
PROVIDENCE, Rl 02903

Pages sent:

Re:

» ' »



RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL
fNo. 191

XpproveJ March 27, 1998

RESOLVED, That the street address of the Downtown Providence

Hospital Trust Tower Building be changed from One Hospital Trust Plaza to One

BankBoston Plaza.
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Michael R, Clement
City Clerk
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VJitness:
 

Fee. Recorder of Deed?

REIVED FOR RECORD
■■ O'CLOCK
Providence, H J.
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